

Blake Lucas, Athletic & Activities Director New Berlin CUSD16

300 E. Ellis St. New Berlin, IL 62670 217-488-6012

June Board Report

Updated June 16, 2022

Athletics

- Resignation of Timothy Roberts as Head JH Softball Coach
- Resignation of Timothy Roberts as Head HS Softball Coach
- Resignation of Dani Menser as Assistant JH Softball Coach
- Resignation of Dani Menser as Assistant HS Softball Coach
- Resignation of Alyssa Vignos as Freshman Volleyball Coach
- Resignation of Steven Price as Freshman Basketball Coach
- Approval of Michael Hinnen as Assistant JH Baseball Coach
- Approval of Steven Price as Assistant/Junior Varsity HS Basketball Coach
- Approval of Alyssa Vignos as Assistant HS Volleyball Coach
- Approval of Illinois High School Association (IHSA) membership for the 2022-23 school year
- Approval of the 2022-2023 Coaches Manual
- Approval of the 2022-23 Code of Conduct Handbook: Only notable change is the addition of "Wrestling" to the list of sports/activities for Junior High under the Athletic Participation Opportunities on page 6.
- Open coaching positions:

Pretzel Positives

A huge shout out to our very own Lance Brooks! Lance donated 10 shot put and 10 discus for our track and field program. Lancer also spent some time talking with and mentoring our student athletes. Thank you to Coach Lindsey Prather for organizing and thank you to Lance for donating equipment and taking the time to speak to our students!



Blake Lucas, Athletic & Activities Director

New Berlin CUSD16

300 E. Ellis St. New Berlin, IL 62670 217-488-6012

- Thank you to everyone who has helped to make our summer camps a success! Shout out to our coaches, facilities directors, student athletes, and campers for participating. We have heard a great deal of positive feedback from our camps and love having our youth on campus interacting with our coaches and athletes.
- The Pretzel Open will be held on Friday, July 15th at Edgewood Golf Club in Auburn! Make sure to get a team signed up to support our Sports Boosters if you have not already done so. Thank you to our Sports Boosters for all you do for our kids and programs!